
Serving Radclifand Hardin County for Over 50 Years 

1400 Rogersville Road 
Radcliff, KY. 40160 

June 9,2005 

Mr. James A. Welch, P.E. 
Director of Engineering 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
21 1 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 

Case 200 5- 0 0 2 2  5 

Dear Mr. Welch; 

We respectfully request a deviation from PSC regulation 807 KAR 5:041, Section 15, Periodic Test 
Schedule. As funding was approved by the PSC (case number 2004-00453), we are switching to an 
Automated Meter Reading System (AMR). We hereby request a suspension of the normal meter 
testing requirements (for 5/8, 3/4 and 1 inch meters, referred to as “small meters”) for a period of 5 
years, during which time all small meters in our system will be changed out and replaced with a new 
tested and calibrated AMR meter. 

Newer existing meters that can be retro-fitted to AMR will also be tested and all will be then fitted 
with an AMR module. We believe the attached report will show good cause that a deviation from 
Administrative Regulation is in order. Said Consideration of deviation from regulation is provided by 
KAR 807 Chapter 5:066 - Section 18. 

Our test cycle is current and up to date with no meters in the field with a test date older than 10 years. 
Our 2004 quarterly reports reflect that only 1 80 meters of 1,490 meters tested were more than 2% slow 
or fast, which equates to only a 12% failure rate. (All 180 meters were registering less than 2%) 

By granting this request for deviation, Hardin County Water District No. 1 can avoid redundant costs to 
our customers for testing meters that are about to be replaced. Please feel free to call if you need more 
information or have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Jim Bbce, General Manager 

Phone 1-270-35 1-3222 FAX: 1-270-352-3055 














































